
Library Committee Meeting_ January 27, 2016 

Attendees: Cindy Koonce, Nursing Associate Professor 


Dr. Joseph Sanju, Surgery 


Dr. Lani Ackerman, Family Medicine 


Dr. Natalia Schlabritz-Lutsevich, Ob-Gyn, Research 


Meeting started at 4:06PM. 


Erik- Talked about how the research portion of the OSCE has been replaced by an Introduction to 


Pubmed seminar for third year medical students. 


Erik talked about library outreach program the library will be participating in in 2016. Dr. Saju suggested 


that the library looks into participating in local Farmer's Market event. 


Erik talked about weeding Index Medicus to make more study room for the patrons. 


Dr. Joseph suggested that the library either purchase materials on CV building, or teach fourth year 


students(and residents) how to construct professional CVs. Travis recommended the Writing Center, but 

Dr. Saju says that the disadvantage of the Lubbock Writing Center is that the turnover is too slow. Dr. 

Schlabritz-Lutsevich suggested that the students take advantage of local university classes, such as the 

professional writing classes taught at UTPB. 

Travis: Covered Clinical Key as a medical resource that the faculty and students can use in a hospital 

setting. Gave out handouts to those in attendance related to Clinical Key. 


In light of the library's new 3D printer, Dr. Schlabritz-Lutsevich suggested that the printer can be 


implemented for the annual Research Day(such as in contests for best 3D presentation). 


Dr. Joseph talked about how 3D printing is being used in research on how to help implement better 


ergonomics in surgery. 


Dr. Lani Ackerman expressed interest in the librarians playing a more active role at weekly family 


medicine didactics starting next Wednesday(February 3). She is also implementing an EBM curriculum 


and requested librarian feedback/assistance. Travis gave her the syllabus to our M IDS bioinformatics 


class that she can look at. 


All the attendees talked about the World Conference of Ultrasound that is scheduled in September in 


Lubbock Texas. They hope nUHSC may make a strong presence at the conference. 


The meeting ended at 4:35PM. 
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Library Committee Meeting_ March 30, 2016 

Attendees: Erik Wilkinson, Library Associate Director 

Dr. Joseph Sanju, Surgery 

Dr. Tom Goforth, Family Medicine 

Dr. Natalia Schlabritz-Lutsevich, Ob-Gyn, Research 

Travis Real, Unit Asst. Director 

Meeting started at 12:06PM. 

Erik mentioned that the Library Executive Director has been decided on, it 
is R. Novell, however, a contract has not been signed yet. Open house for 
the 3D printing went well. Dr. Deaver's project is ongoing. The Wiley 
subscription was being considered for discontinuation, it was approved in 
the end and we are keeping it. Erik will be teaching an excel class on the 
spreadsheet program for all employees that are interested. 

Tom Goforth said that it will be good to let people know about the 

outreach program. He also mentioned that students are coming in 

unprepared and library resources are being underused. He suggested 

getting more information and reaching out to students early with 

information on Pub Med. 

Dr. Natalia talked about the Library having a table for Research Day so that 

information could be given at the table about Research Day and for help or 

any questions we can contact Melissa Weaver. 

Dr. Joseph talked about using the 3 0 printer for laparoscopic tools. 

Residents do need to use the Library and come in more often and go to real 

life journals and get more up to date information. 



Travis talked about the advantages of Dynamed Plus: it is better than up to 

date, you see the actual articles; it is linked to PUBMED, and applicable to 

all systems, and peer reviewed. 

The meeting ended at 12:45PM. 



Notes from May 25, 2016 Library Committee Meeting 

Attendees: Erik Wilkinson 

Travis Real 

Sylvia Deloera 

Dr. Natalia Schlabritz-Lutsevich 

Dr. Tom Goforth 

Meeting started at 12:06PM 

Erik_ Library is looking into purchasing a touch screen computer for patrons to use. 

New sprinklers are being installed in the library this month. 

The book drop has been painted red by Rudy from Maintenance. 

The 3D printer is being used for research project, such as one project related to children's orthopedic 

footwear from researchers working with Dr. Deaver. 

Erik is looking into obtaining grant money to purchase another 3D printer and digitizer. He is also hoping 

medical librarians can come together to create a consortium for the purpose of becoming better adapt 

at 3D print jobs. 

The research portion of the OSCE test, ,usually taught by librarians, will be reinstated in the 1M 

curriculum. 

1M residents will be arriving for their orientation, while third year internal medicine students are 

expected to arrive on July 1. 

Travis_ Showed attendees our new library home page and its new design. 

Dr. Schlabritz-lutsevich_ Wants the new library homepage news to be shared in monthly research 

newsletter. 

Dr. Goforth_ He has talked to students concerning resources offered by library. Expressed interest in our 

library promoting resources through classes or tutorials. Erik says he's interested in the library being 

more involved with outreach opportunities and seminars(such as Mental Munchies talk sponsored by 

Dr. Jain and associates from psychiatry department). Erik, Dr. Goforth, and Melissa 

Weaver(representing Dr. Schlabritz-Lutsevich) plans to attend the quarterly Family Health Coalition on 

May 27. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:41AM. 



Aug 31,2016 Library Committee Meeting 

Attendees: Erik Wilkinson 

Travis Real 

Sylvia DeLoera 

Dr. Natalia Schlabritz-Lutsevich 

Dr. Kumar 

Jarrett Lever 

Stacy Martinez 

Erik_ Dr. Richard Nolan is the new director and will be starting January 1>1 2017, there should be a small 

reception planned for him. 


There is a new public charging sti)tion up on the wall on the 1st floor of the Library accessible for any cell 


phones, tablets, iPad, etc. 


Erik and Travis administered the EBM section of the Internal Medicine OSeE's without any issues. We 


are excited to be a part of this work. 


IT project: the public stations were upgraded to solid state drives and more memory, computer lab 


stations are pending. 


Three lab-top drops have been added. 


Library is getting a new student associate starting Sept 2nd 
. 


SPSS will be getting installed sometime in Sept. on all public stations in the Library. 


10 new chairs will be delivered soon to replace most 1st floor chairs. 


Dr. Natalia Schlabritz-Lutsevich_ requested plans for a centralized makerspace (a major hub for a 3d 

printer). Erik will start on a (white paper) proposal for that. She requested a link for the 3D printer. 


Travis_ Is working with Dr. Kola and will start a project to make 3D models for asthma and its 


progression. 


No Library promotions at this time. Board Vitals is available: USM LE question banks which is free for 


students, residents, and facuity. There are test questions for all 3 steps. 


Dr. Kumar_ requested possible review material for P.T.'s like specific books and online access, would like 


something for Physical Therapy on Board Vitals or a similar site. Asked if SPSS is available in Amarillo 


and it is. 


Jarrett Lerner_ Students coming from Lubbock seem to prefer with UWorld and are not picking up using 


Board Vitals. Suggested outlets for some computers and suggested water bottle filling stations on 


drinking fountains for HSC community projects. 


Stacy Martinez_ Asked to let her know if a student would be interested in a volunteer project on Lucy, 


the 3.2 million year old fossil. This was addressed to Dr. Kumar to see if he has a student. 




November 30,2016 Library Committee Meeting 

Attendees: Erik Wilkinson 

Travis Real 
Sylvia DeLoera 
Dr. Goforth 
Dr. Salvan 
Last meetings minutes were approved. 

Erik~We are looking forward to meeting the new Director, Dr. Richard Nolan, 

hoping for a visit from him on our campus in January. Erik attended active grand 

rounds, the renovation was discussed it will be a 3-5 year process. Holiday hours 

will be up and posted. There is one public scanner, will try to get a new one. On 

Dec 5th we have "Therapy Dog" visit form 3-4:00pm and will be posting and 

sending invites. We have new chairs that were ordered for the Library on the 1st 

floor. Erik has resumed Internal Medicine OSCE's. He has an idea for ornaments 

to give to donors. For the 3D printer, the faculty and staff are allowed to print. 

There is a new class of nursing orientations on Jan, there will not be one in Dec. 

the local 3D task force will be in conjunction with the Research department. Erik 

passed out brochures on Scopus. 

Travis_Travis offered good information for database and resources, said Gideon is 

a good resource, it has an app for smart phone as well, is user friendly and on the 

go for people. 

Dr. Salvan- I have questions on CDC, what is the difference? Dr. Salvan thinks 

outside resources are difficult in finding. Also before submitting, is there a way to 

have a guideline on references? Ref works online base gives hyperlink. He said 

endnote can download to computer. Dr. Salvan suggested sleep apnea prototype 

mouthpiece for the 3D printer. He requested some approved case studies 

journals and manuscripts. Erik will check. 

Dr. GoforthJs looking forward to using Scopus. 


